
 
Oifig Stiúrthóir na Seirbhíse Náisiúnta Otharcharranna,  

An tSeirbhís Náisiúnta Otharcharrranna,  
Áras na hAbhann,  

Crosbhóthar Thamhlachta,  
Tamhlacht,  

Baile Áth Cliath D24 XNP2  
Fón 01 4631624/6.  

Riomhphost: director.nas@hse.ie 
 

Office of the Director of the National Ambulance Service,  
National Ambulance Service,  

Rivers Building,  
Tallaght Cross,  

Tallaght,  
Dublin D24 XNP2  

Telephone: 01 4631624/6.  
Email: director.nas@hse.ie 

 

                                                                                         

Ref: MD/SD/PQ/210218 
 
18th February 2021 
 
Deputy Aodhán Ó Ríordáin TD 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
 
Re: PQ 6460/21 
To ask the Minister for Health if his attention has been drawn to the fact that Covid-19 
vaccinations for many front-line paramedics in the Dublin Fire Brigade service were 
cancelled; the reason the vaccinations were cancelled; the date for the completion of 
vaccinations for Dublin Fire Brigade and National Ambulance Service staff; and if he will 
make a statement on the matter. -Aodhán Ó Ríordáin 
 
 
Dear Deputy Ó Ríordáin 
 
I refer to the above PQ to the HSE and my response below refers, 
 
The roll out of the COVID-19 vaccination programme for health care workers is a matter for 
the Health Service Executive and the National Immunisation Advisory Committee (NIAC). 
Vaccines are being given to priority groups first, priority groups as outlined by the COVID-19 
allocation strategy, which was developed by the National Immunisation Advisory Committee 
(NIAC).  
 
As you are aware there was a lack of vaccine supply nationally and as such the vaccinations 
for NAS staff and other state bodies including Dublin Fire Brigade (DFB) were deferred. We 
can confirm that as of today (18th February 2021) all the remaining personnel, that wished to 
receive the vaccine, from the NAS and other state bodies have been vaccinated with some 
having received their 2nd doses of vaccine in line with the NIAC guidelines.  
 
I trust this information is of assistance to and should you require additional information 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 

 
_____________________ 
Martin Dunne, Director 
National Ambulance Service 

https://scanner.topsec.com/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.ie%2Fen%2Fpublication%2F39038-provisional-vaccine-allocation-groups%2F&d=1821&t=2717c6423e3872cec626457f1e892c53ebc21bb0

